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Meetings Calendar 

 

Our main meeting is held at 2.30pm on the second Thursday of each 

month. Meetings are at Faringdon Corn Exchange and start with a wel-

come from the Chairman and notices. The main eventðusually a visiting 

speakerðis followed by free refreshments and a chance to contact Group 

Leaders and socialise.  

 

 

Thursday 10th September 

ñThe Doôs and Donôts of Antique Collectingò. Michael Bull gives talks 

across the Thames Valley Network area. No need to be a serious collector, 

he says, to enjoy his talk. Bring things along if you would like an opinion. 

His own interest in the world of antiques and salerooms began one Sunday 

morning about 40 years ago. He was renovating an old cottage and on a 

whim he put out on to the grass verge some un-wanted items of furniture 

and some bric-a-brac.éThen one thing led to another ï Banbury Market, 

Bermondsey, Portobello and then shops in Bloxham, Chipping Norton and 

eventually Oxford. 

 

Thursday 8th October 

ñMy Years with the Churchillsò.  We welcome Heather White-Smith, 

who describes the time she spent working at 10 Downing Street after 

graduating from Secretarial College. At the age of 17 she was given the 

job of Private Secretary to Lady Churchill. She talks of the Churchillsô 

family and friends, of their world-famous visitors, and of some of the 

preparations for the 1953 Coronation. 

 

Thursday 12th November 

Derek Pooley, who also travels quite widely to U3As around the Thames 

Valley, will tell us some of the ñThings you didnôt know you didnôt 

know about Timeò.  
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Thursday 10th December 

Today  "A Talk on the Wildside"  from Reggie Heyworth, the current 

owner and Director of the Cotswold Wildlife Park. It was Reggie's father 

who took the decision to use the family mansion and surrounding parkland 

for the purposes of wildlife conservation. We go behind the scenes as 

Reggie tells us about the work involved in running the Park, renowned for 

its rare species breeding programmes, and in caring for the animals on a 

day-to-day basis. 

 

Thursday  14th January 2016  

A New Year visit from Nick Gil l. We hope to hear from him about the 

life and music of George Gershwin.  

 

Thursday 11th February 

Russell Cherry : an illustrated talk about The Ridgeway ï Britainôs old-

est road.  

 

Thursday 10th March  

Mike Skidmore, a well-known prize-winning artist, who lives locally, 

will talk about ñA Life in Artò.  Mike teaches young artists in Colleges 

and Schools of Art, has made training videos for adults, and has also ap-

peared on TV. He often demonstrates an aspect of his work while he is 

giving the talk.  

 

Thursday 14th April  

An illustrated talk from local historian Martin Way . Under the title 

ñWhat a Centuryò this talk tells of the settlement of Carterton, its devel-

opment as a dormitory for RAF personnel serving at nearby Brize Norton, 

and the history of the base at Brize Norton itself. 
 

Thursday 12th May 

Dr. Tony Maisey assures us in his emails that he is ñstill alive and well!ò 

and he is still much in demand as a speaker in the Thames Valley area. 

His chosen subject for the talk is ñPainò. Donôt be put off, though. He 

says itôs not depressingéIf you are lucky enough to have heard him be-

fore, you will know that he is famous for his sense of humour! 
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Chairmanôs Message 
 

This is my second Chairmanôs message and I hope it wonôt suffer from 

óSecond Newsletter Syndromeô which is, I guess, similar to óSecond Novel 

Syndromeô which strikes an author whose first book is taken on, published 

and made a fuss of before interest in it melts away, and suddenly the 

author is left with a blank computer screen and the expectation that the 

rabbit will be pulled from the hat a second time............ 
 

Since I last wrote, a lot has happened. Weôve had two General Meetings 

(reported on elsewhere in this Newsletter), a gathering of Group Leaders 

and new members and our annual Summer Lunch. Your Committee is 

now preparing for the Open Day on October 6th and beyond. 
 

Although there was a bit of a glitch with computer hardware at the start of 

our June speakerôs presentation (my fault ï Iôd left too many slide-shows 

running!), the use of the Corn Exchange projection system is proving very 

worthwhile. Several Group Leaders asked me to prepare a slide to notify 

late changes or new information about their Groupôs programme to show 

at the start of the meeting: I hope this will continue. The notice-boards 

with changing displays by individual groups seem to have been attracting 

membersô attention ï this will continue over the coming months.   
 

Also in June we had a gathering in the Barber Rooms at All Saintsô 

Church for recently-joined members and Group Leaders. We enjoyed a 

glass of wine (or two!) and excellent canapés prepared by Committee 

members (I made some!). It was an opportunity to thank Group leaders for 

all their hard work and to welcome new members. Two or three new 

members asked about the possibility of new interest groups being started 

(e.g. óPortugueseô) and I wondered if there are other subjects that members 

wished existed -  let me know and weôll see what might be done. Though 

not as a result of this meeting, Iôm delighted to report that a new group, 

óSeams for Funô, is already open for business. 
 

In preparation for our August Summer Lunch, we sent e-mails to every 

internet-connected member (and hoped that those without e-mail would be 

notified by an óe-mail buddyô) and also put a link on our website to try and 

get an estimate of the number attending. Thanks to all those who 

responded. Indications were that weôd have about 15% more participants 

that last year and we increased our salmon order as a consequence! 

Despite deteriorating weather, getting on for 120 attended (over 10% more 
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than 2014) ï and all were under cover! The food we supplied ï all from 

local traders - and that which you contributed, was really excellent and 

there was good wine to enjoy. Thanks to Steve and Jenny Braithwaite for 

allowing use of their garden again, to all members of the Committee for 

their immensely hard work, both before and on the day, and to a number 

of other members ï you know who you are ï who made vital contributions 

to what was a very enjoyable gathering. It was nice to have received a 

number of messages of thanks from members (and which I have passed 

on).  
 

The Autumn is approaching and with it interesting meetings to enjoy and 

our Open Day on 6th October offering the chance to expand your range of 

activities and interests ï do come! 

 

Peter Smith     

www.faringdondistrictu3a.wordpress.com    

Deadline for Winter 2015 Newsletter 

Please send news of group activities, articles, photographs, etc to the Editor: 

Elizabeth Smith, 10 Leamington Drive, Faringdon SN7 7JZ 

Tel: 01367 241 241; Email: pdes_smith@hotmail.com  

by Wednesday 18th November 2015 

The Winter Newsletter will cover December, January and February.  

It will be posted to all members in early December. 

Membersõ News 
 

We welcome 10 new members. 
 

From Faringdon: Kieran and Susan Brady; Jenny Hughes; Margaret 
Janata; Celia Somerville 

From Little Coxwell: Penelope Hamilton 
From Longworth: Ellis Auckland 
From Stanford in the Vale: Timothy and Danielle Mills 
From Shellingford: Janine Rowe 
 

http://www.faringdondistrictu3a.wordpress.com
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Summer Lunch Thanks 
 
Steve and Jenny Braithwaite thank everyone who sent, emailed or phoned 

their ñThank Yousò, following the Garden Party in August. Although it 

was the Committee who did most of the hard work, it has been really nice 

to receive your thanks. 

Faringdon & District U3A Committee 2015/16 

Ken  Bowley Groups  

Co-ordinator 

01367 241 296 
kenbowalker@gmail.com 

Simon Coe Secretary and 

Viceï Chairman 

01367 240 744 
ssjcoe@btinternet.com 

Liz Cunningham Membership 

Secretary 

01367 242 626 
rickyliz.cunningham@btinternet.com 

Ricky  

Cunningham 

IT/Website Co-

ordinator 

01367 242 626 
rickyliz.cunningham@btinternet.com 

Peter Foot Thames Valley 

Rep  

01367 358 394 
p.foot47@gmail.com 

Dorothy Garrett  Speakers  

Co-ordinator 

01367 240 680 
dorothymgarrett@aol.com 

Rita Higazi Events and 

Venue Support 

01367 244 494 

ritahigazi@hotmail.com 

Shela Rowan Programme 

Team 

01367 243 636 

smr280652@gmail.com 

Peter Smith Chairman 01367 241 241 
pdes_smith@hotmail.com 

Francoise Stacey Venue Booking 

Officer  

01367 241 813 
barry.stacey@virgin.net 

Alison Thomson Publicity Co-

ordinator 

01367 241 204 

amthomson5491@yahoo.co.uk 

Nigel Wilkinson  Treasurer 01367 242 809 
nwilkinson@btinternet.com 



7 

Have you ever wondered what to 

do with that advert for a new win-

dow-cleaner anxious to get your 

custom, the one you found pushed 

through your 

door? Or with the 

single sheets of 

publicity material 

falling out of your 

Sunday newspa-

per? And what 

about the business 

cards you get 

from people you 

pay to do work in 

your home? And the theatre pro-

gramme you bought, or the flyer 

you tried not to take hold of when 

someone offered it to you in the 

street? Does much of this paper go 

straight into your recycling bin at 

home or into the nearest public 

litter bin? Does some of it go into 

your shredder? 

Our speaker in June was Julie-

Anne Lambert who works at the 

Bodleian Library in Oxford. She 

looks after one of the worldôs most 

extensive and prestigious collec-

tions of printed ephemera. The 

term is used to mean all kinds of 

disposable paper items like the 

ones you are eventu-

ally going to get rid 

of these days - ad-

verts, announce-

ments, playbills, 

invitations, invoices, 

receipts, menus, 

tickets, maps and 

much more. Her ear-

liest piece dates 

from 1508 but most 

of the items in this huge collection 

come from the 18th, 19th and 20th 

centuries. Known as the John 

Johnson Collection, after the Ox-

ford academic who devoted much 

of his life to amassing the vast 

number of items (around 1.5 mil-

lion, we were told), this offers a 

priceless resource to scholars and 

those with special interests who 

wish to look at the social history of 

the UK during these times. If you 

are interested to discover who 

might have been transported to the 

MeetingðThursday 11th June 
 

ñPieces of the Jigsaw- 
History through the John Johnson Collectionò 

Julie-Anne Lambert 

ACTIVITIES REPORTS 
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colonies for sheep-stealing, for 

example, the answer is some-

where in the collection! Or, on a 

lighter note, you could find out 

which play was being performed 

on a given night in the late 1800s 

at the Theatre Royal in Drury 

Lane. You would probably also 

discover the most fashionable res-

taurant nearby for your after-

theatre meal that night. 

John Johnson was born in Lin-

colnshire in 1882 but spent most 

of his life in Oxford. On complet-

ing his studies there, he embarked 

on a career in the Egyptian Civil 

Service working in the field of 

Papyrology. In the course of his 

work he became convinced that 

even the most incidental scrap of 

paper carries on it valuable infor-

mation about the civilisation 

which produced it. He came to the 

view that there would be no sub-

ject matter incapable of being col-

lected. As he worked away in 

what he called ñthose dark and 

crumbling sitesò he began to won-

der what his own country would 

do to preserve its immediate paper 

heritage and add to the sense of its 

own history. Eventually fate inter-

vened, when at the outbreak of 

WW1 he was declared unfit for 

military service and had to return 

to Oxford. He began work at the 

University Press and in 1925 was 

appointed Printer to the Univer-

sity, a post which he held until his 

retirement in 1946. The Collection 

was conceived and grew steadily 

during this time. It was his only 

recreation. It is recorded that dur-

ing WW2, determined to keep the 

press running, and because he was 

responsible for security over the 

whole of the surrounding area, he 

lived on the premises for much of 

the time. He would frequently get 

up at 4.00am to work on his pro-

ject. 

Today the electronic publisher 

PRO-QUEST is collaborating with 

the Bodleian in a programme of 

digitisation aimed at opening up 

the collection to a wider on-line 

public. Yet even after five years, 

some of Mrs. Lambertôs comments 

suggested that it still remains very 

much a resource for scholars, par-

ticularly for registered University 

readers. A speaker on a radio pro-

gramme said when the digitisation 

was only just beginning that ñyou 

still have to go through a couple of 

dusty doors before you get 

thereòé..But if any public library 

chooses to register with Pro-Quest, 

this is the way in which members 

of the public can have free access 

to its treasures. 

A version of this account by Doro-

thy Garrett appeared in the July 

edition of The Folly 
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MeetingðThursday 9th July 
 

ñInteractive Languageò  

Hugh Grainger 

Guest speaker Hugh Granger 

made a very welcome return to 

our Thursday meeting in July and 

this time his talk was entitled, 

óInteractive Languageô. Hugh 

introduced his topic by saying 

that he felt that the afternoonôs 

entertainment would be rather 

different from his previous talk 

as he would be asking lots of 

questions and he would be test-

ing our knowledge about the 

English Language. Indeed, the 

afternoon proved to be rather like 

a quiz as he continually posed 

questions to check the audienceôs 

knowledge. However, the mem-

bers of Faringdon U3A very 

competently answered all his 

questions promptly and mostly 

accurately! 

Hugh began by explaining how 

symbols were used to convey 

meaning but not language, pro-

viding many examples of interna-

tional signs and logos. He then 

stated that logos are not always 

connected to the meaning by pro-

viding the example of the old 

English sheep dog being used to 

promote paint. Language evolves 

over time and new words are 

constantly being added to our vo-

cabulary. 

He spoke about the Venetiansô sys-

tem of language which did not have 

vowels and then the Ancient Greeks 

and Romans added vowels but that 

there is not always a letter for every 

sound as we have forty-two sounds 

and twenty-six letters. We were re-

minded that we write from left to 

right but the Arabic language which 

is spoken by a hundred million peo-

ple is written from right to left and 

initially the Japanese language was 

written in vertical columns but now 

is written from right to left. 

The many irregularities of the Eng-

lish language were mentioned espe-

cially the problem of homophones, 

words that sound alike but are spelt 

differently eg hear/here; bow/bough 

and how this brings problems for 

spelling and reading. We were also 

reminded about several singular and 

plural nouns that sometimes are used 

incorrectly eg die/dice, datum/data. 

Many of our words are derived from 

other languages and again the audi-

enceôs knowledge was tested and 

found to be accurate.  
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Everyone enjoyed the talk and 

Hugh certainly entertained us and 

checked our knowledge of lan-

guage 

A version of this account by Shela 

Rowan appeared in the August edi-

tion of The Folly 

 

Thames Valley Network 
 

 

At the July 2015 meeting of the Thames Valley Network of U3As, there 

was the expected kinds of discussion: old procedural and constitutional 

chestnuts being aired again, as well as lots of more constructive thoughts 

about the future.  This report concentrates on the latter. 
 

Much was made of the growth and health of the U3A movement across 

the country.  In our area, the new group, The Chalfonts, has gained over 

400 members since starting in April 2015 ï clearly, there is a great deal 

of pent up demand.   That said, as a former TVN chair has pointed out, 

as a proportion of the relevant UK population, U3A membership falls far 

short of what it might be or could become.  Barbara Lewis at the na-

tional office is regarded as doing a very good job at beginning a national 

óawareness of U3Aô campaign ï energising U3As like ours to do more 

to widen attractiveness and membership.  And that is probably the right 

way forward: leaving things to be done locally by people who know 

their area and populations.  Weôve all just got to do it. 
 

An interesting matter for discussion at the TVN meeting considered the 

national problem among the elderly of loneliness, isolation and depres-

sion.  U3As offer one way of tackling that.  Significantly, however, 

when partnerships have been suggested with other agencies ï at the local 

level, Age UK, Samaritans and Macmillan were mentioned ï there is a 

seeming reluctance that is not, perhaps, shared at national level. (From 

my experience in Geneva, this is unsurprising: organisations that ódo 

goodô, are chary about sharing the credit.)  Faringdonôs U3A cannot 

solve that on its own but small, practical way to tackle this would be to 

leaflet the waiting rooms of doctors, vets and dentists ï exactly the 

places the aged, lonely and vulnerable visit regularly.  There will be a 

2016 follow-up to the U3A involvement in the 2012 House of Lords 

óBig Care Debateô, this time at the Oxford Union. 

                                                                                            Peter Foot    
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FARINGDON  GROUPS 
 

Astronomy   Stuart Priest   01367 240118  

Blues & Roots   Sheila Donovan  01367 243363 

Books    Kay Chamberlain  01367 242647 

Bridge - All levels  Steve Braithwaite  01367 240929 

Canasta   John Whitney   01367 243564 

Cinema Goers   Pauline Waywell  01367 242354 

Circle Dance   Lilly Dunkley   01367 820143 

Computing & Tablets  Ian Clarkson   01793 782836 

Cryptic Crosswords  Peter Smith   01367 241241 

Embroidery   Suellen Pedley   01367 710680 

Fab (Faringdon Appreciation of Berners)  Janet Deane  01367 241145 

Family History   Ian Clarkson   01793 782836 

Folk Dancing   Val Hudspeth   01367 241035 

Foreign Language Films Robin Stewart   01367 241295 

French Conversation  Françoise Stacey  01367 241813 

French Intermediate & Advanced     Carolyn Williams  01367 241208 

Gardeners   Christina Field   01367 241265 

German   Victoria Paleit   01865 821594 

Golf Croquet (summer)   Steve  Braithwaite  01367 240929 

History    Mike Iremonger  01367 241361 

History of Art   Mairead Boyce   01367 242494 

Jazz    Patrick Wheare   01367 241927 

Local History   Sue Thrower   01367 240848 

Mah Jong   Carolyn Clarkson  01793 782836 

Military History  Bjorn Watson   01793 782748 

Music Appreciation  Beryl Cooper   01367 242908 

National Trust   Jenny Braithwaite  01367 240929 

Opera    Anthony Burdall  01367 240713 

Photography   Anthony Burdall  01367 240713 

Poetry    Sandra Cooper   01367 243831 

Quilting   Valerie Burdall   01367 240713 

Quiz    Sylvia Bowley   01367 241296 

Rambling   Ken Bowley   01367 241296 

Recorder Consort  Peter Smith   01367 241241 

Science & Technology  Ron Colyer   01793 782363  

Scrabble   Lynn Pettit/Sylvia Bowley 242019/241296 

Seams for fun   Valerie Burdall   01367 240713 

Spanish - Intermediate  Robin Stewart   01367 241295 

Strollers   Rona Bingham/Lynn Pettit 241384/242019 

Sunday Lunch    Sheila Donovan/Sylvia Bowley 243363/241296 

Theatre Goers   Sylvia Bowley   01367 241296 

Travel    Sylvia Bowley   01367 241296 

Wine Appreciation  Charles Garrett   01367 240680 

Yoga    Jane Archer   01793 782876 
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NEWS FROM THE GROUPS 

Notes for Members 
If you have any questions about groups contact the Groups Co-ordinator 

Ken Bowley Tel 01367 241 296 or email kenbowalker@gmail.com  

¶ Not all groups submit a news item for each Newsletter - a full list of 

groups is provided on page 11. 

¶ Groups are open to all U3A members but you should check with the 

Group Leader beforehand about the level of the Group and that it has 

room for new members.  

¶ All U3A members are encouraged to start new interest groups, but 

before taking the matter too far please contact the Groups Co-

ordinator to discuss the idea and for a copy of ñGuidelines for Interest 

Groupsò, and to check the proposed meeting day(s) and time(s). 

¶ For members not familiar with Faringdon, GSCP stands for Gloucester 

Street Car Park, entered past the Library in Gloucester Street. 

BLUES & ROOTS 
 

Meetings are held on the fourth Tuesday each month at The Bell Hotel, 

Faringdon at 2.30pm.  
 

Tuesday 22nd September 
Film: 'All You Need Is Love: Hail, Hail! Rock'n'Roll'. Jack Good traces the 

evolution from 'Race Music' and Rhythm & Blues. 

Podcast: 'Jim Crow Blues'. Once the blues era began, the term starts to 

show up in several songs that make overt protest against the racist system.  
 

Tuesday 27th October 

Film: 'All You Need Is Love: All Along the Watchtower'. From Altamont 

Free Concert on, a time when there was dissent and war in the world and 

the chaos was reflected in the music with bands splitting up and moving 

on.   

Podcast: 'Dope Head Blues'. Drugs and music seem inextricably linked. 

Here are songs about the difficulties of drug addiction and a delusional 

fantasy about being rich, important and healthy.  
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Tuesday 24th November 
NO MEETING. If an alternative time/date can be arranged group mem-

bers will be contacted by email.  
 

For further information or to be added to the mailing list please contact 

Sheila Donovan at sheilad93@yahoo.co.uk or 01367 243 363. 
 

BRIDGE 

All Intermediate and Experienced groups meet in the Catholic Church 

Hall (rear entrance - approach from Portway behind Budgenôs Car Park) 

from 10am to noon (please arrive by 9.50am) on the dates given below: 
 

Please note that these dates are provisional. If there are changes I shall 

send out an email with details, and publicise them on the website. 
 

Intermediate (each lesson is repeated on a different date) 
 

 

 Mon 7th September & Wed 9th September 

 Mon 12th October & Wed 14th October  

 Mon 9th November & Wed 11th November 
   

Experienced  
 

 Wed 28th October        Wed 26th November    

  

If you attend regularly, please let me know in advance if you are unable to 

attend. 

For further details please contact Steve Braithwaite  

(01367 240 929 or steve.bridge1@gmail.com) 
 

Beginnersô Bridge 

Improvers ï this group has now finished. We very much hope that all who 

attended will continue to play and enjoy Bridge. 
 

Beginners ï this group started from scratch eighteen months ago. We 

meet, when holidays allow, on the second and fourth Tuesdays of the 

month: 8th & 22nd September, 13th & 27th October and 10th & 24th No-

vember. 

Meetings take place at 25 Stallpits Road Shrivenham, starting at 10.00am. 

If you are interested in learning how to play this fascinating game, or 

would like more information, please get in touch. 

Contact Carolyn Clarkson 01793 782 836 or ceclarkson28@gmail.com) 

for further information. 

mailto:sheilad93@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:ceclarkson28@gmail.com
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CRYPTIC CROSSWORDS 

We meet in the afternoon of the fourth Friday of the month  at 10 Leam-

ington Drive, Faringdon, starting at 2.00pm for a session of about a couple 

of hours including a refreshment break. 

The meetings focus on competitively solving a crossword of óThe Timesô 

or óThe Observer Everymanô standard. Over the year members accumulate 

points to find the yearôs ótop solverô We also look at things of interest to 

ócruciverbalistsô, brought together in a page of óCrossword Notesô issued 

at the meeting.  

The schedule for the next few months : 25th September, 23rd October, 

27th November. 

If you are interested in joining, or would like to know more, contact Peter 

Smith (01367 241 241 or pdes_smith@hotmail.com). 

 

EMBROIDERY 

 

This small, but enthusiastic group meet on the second Tuesday of each 

month at the home of Mrs Maria Pugh. 59, Folly View Road, Faringdon. 

This Autumn, the special project will be embroidered boxes. Members 

also continue with their study of basic stitchery and techniques. New 

members always welcome, whether experienced, or absolute beginners.  
 

For more details contact Suellen Pedley (01367 710 680  

or suellenpedley@aol.com). 
 
 

FAMILY HISTORY 
 

The next meeting of the Experienced group, aimed at those who have al-

ready made significant progress with their research, will be Friday 25th 

September. We will, hopefully, have a couple of interesting updates from 

members before our usual Search, Suggest and Chat session. New mem-

bers are very welcome to join us. Please contact me if you want more in-

formation. 

I would be more than happy to start a new Beginnersô Group in Novem-

ber, after the Open Morning, if there is sufficient interest from new and 

existing members ï half a dozen is all we need to make it viable. The 

ñcourseò involves meeting once a month for six months and the intention 

mailto:suellenpedley@aol.com
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is to make participants aware of the vast amount of ñfreeò information 

now available, with the emphasis on showing them how to access the data 

using a home computer or tablet. If you want to find out more about your 

ancestors please get in touch. 
 

Family History meetings are held on Fridays at 11.00am, at 25 Stallpits 

Road, Shrivenham. 

Ian Clarkson (01793 782 836 or ian.clarkson@gmail.com). 
 

FOLK DANCING  

Our small but very friendly group meets on the first Thursday  of each 

month at the Catholic Church Hall (entrance behind Budgens Car Park).  

We will meet at 2.30pm. on Thursday 3rd September, 1st October, 5th 

November,  3rd December.  

Contact Val Hudspeth (01367 241 035 or valhud@gmx.com). 

FOREIGN LANGUAGE FILMS 
 

Wednesday, 7th October 
The film to be shown is a Japanese animated fantasy film, "Spirited  

Away" (2001)  directed by Hayao Miyazaki and produced by Studio 

Ghibli.   

When the film was released it became the most successful film in  

Japanese history, grossing $330 million worldwide and won several 

awards..The film is in Japanese with English sub-titles.  It will be shown at 

2 for 2.15 pm at 14 The Pines, Faringdon.   
 

December meeting (date still to be determined). The film is likely to be an 

Iranian documentary entitled "This is NOT a film". 
 

For more  information please contact Robin Stewart on 01367 241 295. 

 

FRENCH 
 

French Intermediate and Advanced groups: sessions start again on 7
th

 

September on Monday afternoons on a weekly basis. 
 

Members of these two groups (nine maximum in each one) must have  a 

very good to fairly good command of the language. The emphasis of each 

one hour session is to communicate in French and discuss topics of inter-

est. We also cover some grammatical material and have studied some lit-

mailto:ian.clarkson@gmail.com
mailto:valhud@gmx.com
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erature for part of the session so that members are encouraged to maximise 

their learning by doing some follow-up at home. 
 

Contact: Françoise Stacey on 01367 241 813 if you are interested. 

 

GARDENERS 
 

Thursday, 24th September  (Please note change of day)  

Visit to Waterperry Gardens using the Community Bus, leaving the GSCP 

at 1.15pm. Cost of coach £6.00 and entrance to gardens £6.80. Please pay 

Christina for the coach as soon as possible to reserve your seat. 
 

Sunday, 18th October (Please note change of day)  

Visit to Batsford Arboretum to view the Autumn colours using the Com-

munity Bus, leaving the GSCP at 1pm. Cost of coach £6.00 and entrance 

to gardens £6.95. Please pay Christina for the coach as soon as possible to 

reserve your seat.   
 

Thursday, 19th November 

Pat Phillips has kindly offered to demonstrate how to make a simple win-

ter floral arrangement. 

Venue: The Jubilee Room, at the Pump House, Faringdon. Time: 2.30pm. 

Please bring a little refreshment to share.  
 

For further information, contact Christina Field  on 01367 241  265.  

GOLF CROQUET 
 

Will be held on Mon 7th September (weather permitting) at Livingstone 

House, 19 Coxwell Road, Faringdon from 2pm onwards. Other dates may 

be arranged in due course. No previous experience required. 
 

Contact: Steve & Jenny Braithwaite 01367 240 929 
 

HISTORY OF ART 
 

We meet on the 3rd Thursday of each month at 2 pm in The Old Town 

Hall.   

In September our subject will be "Art Nouveau", in October - "Women 

in Art" and in November we will begin our exploration of Expressionism. 

New members welcome, contact Mairead Boyce on 01367 242 494 or  

boycemairead@aol.com   
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JAZZ 
 

We start our autumn programme on Monday 14th September  when 

Robin Ison will ask the question: ñHave you heard of them? A look at 

some lesser-known (but great) jazz artistsò. 

Then on Monday 12th October Peter Robinson has another question for 

us: ñClassijazz or Jazzical? A brief look at the relationship between classi-

cal music and jazzò.  

On Monday 9th November Val Hudspeth and Sue Ison will be our speak-

ers ï their subject at this stage known only to themselves.  

And on 14th December  it will be time for our Christmas Party.  
 

We meet every second Monday in the month at Faringdon Library, 

Gloucester Street, from 10.30am to about noon. We try to cover all aspects 

of jazz from the early days to the present time. If youôre interested just 

turn up. Thereôs no need to book or ring in advance. We charge Ã1 a time 

to cover costs (including the occasional outside speaker) and tea/coffee 

and lemon drizzle cake of the highest quality. 
 

For more information ring or email  Patrick Wheare (01367 241 927 or 

patandeve@wheare.me) or Robin Ison (01865 821 154 or rrison@chem-

intermediates.com). 

MAH JONG 

We usually meet on the first  and third  Wednesdays of the month from 

2.00 ï 4.00pm. We are a friendly group who are learning the game. New 

members are always welcome. 

 Please phone or email to book a place and to check the venue 
  

 2nd September   Marleneôs (Stanford)  

 16th September   Carolynôs (Shrivenham)  

 7th October    Carolynôs (Shrivenham) 

 21st October   Marleneôs (Stanford)  

 4th November   Marleneôs (Stanford)    

 18th November   Carolynôs (Shrivenham) 
  

For further information contact: 

Carolyn Clarkson on 01793 782 836 or ceclarkson28@gmail.com, or 

Marlene Martin  on 01367 718 615 or marlenejmartin@fsmail.com. 
 

mailto:patandeve@wheare.me
mailto:rrison@chem-intermediates.com
mailto:rrison@chem-intermediates.com
mailto:ceclarkson28@gmail.com
mailto:marlenejmartin@fsmail.com
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MILITARY HISTORY 
 

The Military History Group meets on the first Thursday of the month and 

we consider an eclectic range of topics. After a summer break in July and 

August, we start the autumn by revisiting the D Day Invasion of Nor-

mandy on 6th June 1944. 
 

Our next meeting will be on Thursday 3rd September at 10.30 am on  

"D Day and how I invaded Normandy on D+71(years)". The meeting will 

take place at Walnut Tree Cottage 9A Stainswick Lane Shrivenham 

SN6 8DU. 
 

On Thursday 1st October at 10.30am the Military History Group has 

arranged to show a film by Howard Grace called ñBeyond Forgivingò in 

Shrivenham Memorial Hall. Featured in an article in the latest 'Third 

Age Matters' magazine 'Beyond Forgiving' is an award winning film made 

by Howard Grace about two South Africans. Letlapa Mphahlele was a 

Liberation army commander during the time of apartheid who ordered 

retaliatory massacres on white civilians and Ginn Fourie whose daughter 

was killed as a result. It is a profound story of forgiveness. They now work 

together as peacemakers. Howard will be showing the film and leading the 

subsequent discussion.  
 

This year marks the 600th anniversary of the Battle of Agincourt and the 

last two talks of this year will be devoted to the battle and its context in the 

100 Years War.  
 

We have not finalized our programme for next year but we are always 

open to members putting forward their own suggestions relating to their 

particular interests.  
 

You are very welcome to join us. For more information, please contact 

Bjorn Watson at bjornwatson@btinternet.com or on 01793 782 748.  
 

MUSIC APPRECIATION 
 

All meetings are on the FOURTH Monday of the month, at Faringdon 

Library, at 10.15 for 10.30 (No meeting on Bank Holidays). Please let me 

know each month whether you will or will not be attending. New mem-

bers welcome  -  please ring me for further details 
 

 

28th September    The Unofficial Competition  

26th  October   Mozart  

mailto:bjornwatson@btinternet.com
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23rd November  Brahms  

December   Possibly outing to a concert  
 

Please contact Beryl Cooper on 01367 242 908 or email at  

beryl.cooper12@gmail.com for more details. 

 

NATIONAL TRUST 
 

Tuesday 8th September   

Trip to Nuffield Place and Greys Court 
Coach leaves 8.50am from outside 19 Coxwell Road, or 9am from outside 

the Library 

Cost £12.50 

If you would like more info and/or would like to come, please phone 

Jenny Braithwaite  on  01367 240 929 
 

OPERA 
 

Over the past 10 years the Opera Group has explored the full operatic rep-

ertoire by watching a full opera each month on DVD; we have seen 109 

operas of which 14 are repeats, albeit never the same production, ranging 

from Monteverdiôs óLôOrfeoô to Phillip Glassôs óSatyagrahaô by way of 

Handel, Mozart, Verdi and Puccini as well as many other composers old 

and new. Hence, for the 2015-2016 season a programme has been planned 

to include repeats of 6 operas, but not the same productions, that were 

seen in the first season. The actual 10th birthday will be the October 2015 

meeting when we will once again relish Mozartôs óMarriage of Figaroô and 

maybe enjoy a suitable birthday celebratory treat, apart from the music. 
 

The full programme for the 2015-2016 season is on the web site. In addi-

tion to the usual Mozart, Verdi and Puccini, it includes operas from 

Massenet, Bizet, Lehar, Strauss, Britten, Handel, Rossini, and Ravel. 
 

The first opera of the season on Monday 7th September óManonô by 

Massenet from Zurich Opera. This will be followed on 5th October by 

óThe Marriage of Figaroô from the Royal Opera House. For November the 

opera will be óCarmenô by Bizet from the Metropolitan Opera, New York. 
 

To accommodate all who wish to attend, there will be three showings with 

a fourth arranged if required. These are: 
 

First at the home of Anthony Burdall (2 Fernham Road, Faringdon) 

usually on the Monday before the Faringdon U3A Monthly Meeting.   

http://gmail.com
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Start at 5:30pm finishing at approximately 9:30pm; 

The second will be at the home of Bobbie Stewart (14 The Pines, Far-

ingdon);  

The third will be at the home of Linda Leggett (37 The Pines, Faring-

don) typically starting at 2:00pm finishing at approximately 5:00pm. 
 

For details please contact Anthony Burdall (01367 240 713 or          

anthony.burdall@burdall.net), Bobbie Stewart (01367 241 295) or 

Linda Leggett (01367 241 430). 

Do come along if you are interested in finding out about opera. 
   

PHOTOGRAPHY 
 

The September meeting, on 9th September, will be a Photographic expe-

dition to Avebury Stone Circle and Avebury House óHistory ï real and 

imaginedô. September will also see the start of a new bi-monthly assign-

ment óTelling Storiesô. October will be a Photographic expedition to 

Beaulieu Motor Museum óOld cars and New Forestô with a photo review 

plus discussion on óWhy Post Process?ô for the November meeting. 
 

The full programme for the Photography Group for 2015-2016 is on the 

web site. As before there is a mixture of photographic expeditions fol-

lowed on subsequent meetings with a review of photographs taken, discus-

sion sessions. Regular bi-monthly assignments will be set. In addition 

there will be repeat visits to places previously visited which will be ar-

ranged on an ad hoc basis.  

The Group normally meets on the second Wednesday of the month at 

2.30pm at the home of Anthony Burdall (2 Fernham Road, Faringdon; Tel: 

01367 240 713; Email: anthony.burdall@burdall.net).  

Please let Anthony know if you wish  to come along. 

 

POETRY 
 

For September our accounts will be on 'Canals'  

for October we'll be commenting on 'Computers'  

in November we'll be pontificating on 'Poems'  
 

We meet on the third Monday of the month at 10.30am in Faringdon Li-

brary: 21st September; 19th October; 16th November.  Do bring your 

hoard of words and/or those of others. 

mailto:anthony.burdall@burdall.net
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If you'd like to know more call Sand Cooper (01367 243 831 or 

sand.co15@rocketmail.com). 
 

QUILTING 
 

The Patchwork & Quilting Group meets on the last Wednesday of the 

month from 2pm - 4pm at 2 Fernham Road, Faringdon SN7 7JY. 

Beginners and long term quilters are all very welcome. We teach hand and 

machine quilting. 
 

For more information contact Valerie Burdall on 01367 240 713 

 

QUIZ 
 

    11th September     9th October     13th November     11th December  
 

December is special because we have a longer meeting with 2 quizzes and 

lunch. Why not come along to our group! The questions vary of course, as 

do the quiz masters, but are good fun! Get your little grey cells working! 

In the Old Town Hall, Faringdon at 10am on the above Fridays. 
 

The question this time is pertinent to the quiz we had in August. How 

many cities are there in the UK? 

(Answer 69) 

 

Contact Sylvia Bowley (01367 241296 email sylkenbow@talktalk.net) 
 

RAMBLING 
 

Please note that the walks listed are subject to a successful recce. My 

contact details are listed below should you need them. 
 

Thursday 24th September  

For this month there is a circular walk of `a wee bit over` 6 ¼ miles start-

ing from Shotover northwards past Monks Wood and Thornhill Park & 

Ride over the A40 to join the Oxford Greenway, eastwards to Forest Hill; 

then it is down to Wheatley for lunch (about 4.3 miles from the start). Af-

ter lunch it is off westwards skirting Littleworth then along the Old Road 

to Shotover Plain and the car park. 
 

Meet at GSCP for car sharing- 10.00 am..  
 

Thursday 22nd October  

Meet 0930 outside Faringdon Crown Inn for a 7.5 mile walk via The Folly 

and Buckland Warren to Hatford and return. Pub stop at end. 

Leaders: Francoise Stacey and/or Marcus Lapthorn 

mailto:sylkenbow@talktalk.net
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Thursday 26th November 

A circuit of just a wee bit over 4 miles, the walk is from Uffington taking 

in Woolstone with a pub stop at the end. There is the option of a 3-ish mile 

walk after lunch. 
 

Meet at GSCP for car sharing ï 10.15 am. 

Contact Ken Bowley (01367 241 296 or kenbowalker@gmail.com).  
 

RECORDER CONSORT 
 

The Consort plays interesting music in a relaxed and friendly atmosphere. 

Members play instruments ranging from sopranino to bass, which allows 

access to a wide range of music.  

We meet in the afternoons of the third  and last Thursday of the month at 

10 Leamington Drive, Faringdon, usually starting at 2.00pm. Sessions are 

of about two hours duration including a break for refreshments. On 4th 

July some of us played a programme of trios for various combinations of 

instruments at the Coleshill Peace Fete.  
 

We will meet on: 

  17th & 24th September   15th & 29th October    19th & 26th November    
 

If you are interested in joining but havenôt played for a while, we would 

be happy to offer some tutoring to help you get up to speed by, for exam-

ple, óone to oneô sessions or playing straightforward pieces in a small 

group. We might even be able to lend you an instrument.  

Contact Peter Smith (01367 241 241 or  pdes_smith@hotmail.com). 
 

SCIENCE & TECHNOLOGY 
 

Details of the next meetings are as follows:  
 

The Autumn Programme of meetings is as follows: 
 

Tuesday 1st September - Talk entitled óAn Overview of the Orion Laser 

Facility for High Density Plasma Physics Experimentsô - by Dr Nick 

Hopps from AWRE. 
 

Friday 9th October - Visit to the Hydraulics Research Laboratory in Wal-

lingford, starting at 1400, organised by Dick Francis. Travel by own trans-

port. 
 

Tuesday 3rd November - Talk and demonstration of the TESLA Car by 

Neill Lawson-Smith. 

mailto:kenbowalker@gmail.com
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Unless otherwise indicated, meetings are normally held in the Jubilee 

Room, The Pump House, Faringdon at 1430. 
 

Further details for the above meetings can be obtained by contacting Ron 

Colyer: Email: roncolyersandt@gmail.com  or Tel: 01793 782 363  
 

 

SCRABBLE 
 

We meet on the second Monday of the month from 2.00 - 4.00pm. Our 

numbers have dropped a bit recently, so weôll be especially pleased to 

welcome new members.  Do give either of us a ring to find out more about 

the group, or come along and meet us at the Open Day. 
 

Monday 14th September   Lynnôs (14 Spinage Close, Faringdon) 

Monday 12th October    Sylviaôs (53 Town End Road, Faringdon) 

Monday 9th November   Lynnôs (as above) 

Monday 14th December   Sylviaôs (as above) 
 

For further information contact Sylvia Bowley (01367 241 296) or Lynn 

Pettit (01367 242 019). 

 

SEAMS FOR FUN 
 

The inaugural meeting will take place from 2 to 4 pm on Monday 7thSep-

tember and thereafter every 1st Monday of the month.                                                                                                                                                                                         

If you would like to go back to dress making or start from scratch come 

and join us at 2 Fernham Road Faringdon.  

The next two dates are 5th October  and 2nd November. 
 

For details contact Valerie Burdall on 01367 240 713.   

 

STROLLERS 
 

Tuesday 29th September 

A 4 mile circular walk from Hatford including Buckland Warren, Wadley 

Manor and Frogmore Brook.  Optional pub lunch afterwards at The Horse 

and Jockey in Stanford-in-the-Vale.  Please meet at GSCP at 10.00am for 

car sharing. 
 

Tuesday 27th October 

A 3.5 mile walk from East Ginge including Ginge Brook, part of The 

Ridgeway and Knob Down.  Optional lunch afterwards in Ardington.  

mailto:roncolyersandt@gmail.com
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Please meet at GSCP at 10.00am for car sharing. 
 

Tuesday 24th November 

A circular 4 mile walk from Northmoor including part of the Thames Path.  

Optional lunch afterwards at The Red Lion in Northmoor.  Please meet at 

GSCP at 10.00am for car sharing. 
 

 

For more information contact Lynn Pettit (01367 242 019) 
 

New members are very welcome to join this leisurely and friendly walk-

ing group.  It is helpful if you can ring me beforehand so I have an idea 

of numbers.  Please wear boots and bring waterproofs and water for all 

these walks. 
SUNDAY LUNCH 

 

Sunday 20th September  

Horse and Jockey, Stanford in the Vale. Mixed menu and prices.  

12.30 or thereabouts. 
 

 

Sunday 18th October 

The Old Crown, Faringdon. Traditional Carvery. 12.15  
 

Sunday 15th November 

The Barrington Arms, Shrivenham. Traditional Carvery. 12.15  
 

 

Please look out for the booking sheet either at a  lunch meeting or at the 

regular monthly meetings, venues subject to change! Also see web site for 

latest! 

Contact Sheila Donovan by email: sheilad93@yahoo.co.uk or call 01367 

243 363 

Or Sylvia Bowley on 01367 241 296 or sylkenbow@talktalk.net 

 

THEATREGOERS 
 

Saturday 21st November ï Handbagged at 2pm at The Everyman, Chel-

tenham. We will travel on the Community Bus and have time before for 

lunch and/or shopping. The play is a celebrated comedy which speculates 

on what really happened in the conversations between Liz and Maggie 

(irreverent descriptions of two of our most important women born in the 

same year, one destined to rule, the other elected to lead). Cost £20.50 

plus transport. Please send deposit only by September 15th (£20) to the 

name on the form, balance will be asked for in October. 

 

mailto:sheilad93@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:sylkenbow@talktalk.net
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REMINDER   

September 2nd ï Merchant of Venice at Stratford ï Theatre seats sold and 

booked but room on coach for day trippers if you wish!  
 

Saturday, 9th January - matinee performance, including lunch,  at The 

Mill at Sonning, to see Stepping Out. Price is £42.50 plus transport. This 

is proving popular but we do have a few seats remaining, Deadline Sep-

tember 30th. 
 

Further to my request for wishes on a possible trip to London. GYPSY has 

it! That was the most popular choice if it is still running.  Nothing booked 

as yet but keep an eye on the web site. 
 

Possible Musical at The Watermill in February; 

Sleeping Beauty (Ballet) at The Bristol Hippodrome on Saturday 5th 

March , matinee. Make a note in your diary but no money yet! 
 

Another Musical in Oxford (make your own way on bus) in June - yes 

really June! 
 

 

All members are welcome to join us on any trip, also should you wish to 

go to the venue (Cheltenham or Stratford, as a tourist or shopper and not 

the theatre) then it would be possible to use the coach as transport only. 

We do have a mailing list of interested members, and when we book an 

outing anybody on that list will receive notification, so if you do not re-

ceive such emails (or letters) and would like to, then contact me ï Sylvia 

Bowley 01367 241 296 ï sylkenbow@talktalk.net, to be added.  

Alternatively, if you are on the list, and no longer interested then contact 

me to be removed. 
 

Booking form on Page 27. 
 

 

WINE APPRECIATION 
 

We are a group for all of you who enjoy wine and are interested in learn-

ing more about it and extending the range of wines you drink. We run two 

sessions a month, normally on the third  and fourth Tuesdays, at 2 pm. 

Meetings are held at 3 Sadlers Close, Highworth Road, Faringdon and the 

sessional charge is £6.50, with 8-10 wines being tasted.  
 

Topics for the next meetings are:    

 

8th & 22nd September  Off the beaten track: Wines of south- 

                                         western France  

mailto:sylkenbow@talktalk.net
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20th & 27th October  South Africa Revisited  

17th & 24th November  A Celebration  

15
th  

December  Christmas Lunch at The Sadlers, Faringdon 

 
 

Please contact Charles Garrett (CharlesMGarrett@aol.com or 01367 240 

680 ) for further details, especially if you would be interested in joining 

the Group.  

Thames Valley Network  
Study Days  

 
Study Days have been a success in 2015 - almost all oversubscribed.  This 

has led to some disappointment when information about full booking has 

not been distributed early enough.  TVN has committed itself to a quicker 

turnaround of information and Faringdon will act immediately to pass this 

information on to its members.   
 

 

Meantime, the TVN website is well worth visiting:  

http://www.u3atvnetwork.org.uk/Events 

has all the things listed for next calendar year.   
 

 

They include, to date: Modern Communications and Their Effects;      

William Morris (at Kelmscott); Earth and Life Through Geological Time; 

Oxford Botanical Gardens; Family History; Empire, Industry and Nation: 

The Making of Modern Europe; Social History of the Thames Valley; 

Wine Tasting; What is Classical Music; and History of Railways 

(Swindon).   
 

Details of all will be promulgated as soon as they are received, especially 

to those groups likely to be most interested.  In addition, TVN is very keen 

that more ideas for Study Days be encouraged: there is a form on the TVN 

website ï easy to find as óSuggest Study Day Formô ï for those burning to 

share their enthusiasms. Just one point of advice from the recent TVN 

meeting: do make sure you have a small team of  fellow enthusiasts ready 

to support you from the start of your Study Day proposal.   
 

BBC Radio 4ôs Gardenersô Question Time due to be hosted is by TVN 

sometime in 2016: not quite Desert Island Discs for status but surely only 

one step down! 

mailto:CharlesMGarrett@aol.com
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Faringdon & District Theatre Group 

 

All cheques to be made out to : 

 

Faringdon U3A Theatre Account 

 

and sent to Mrs J. Horey, 73 Eastrop, Highworth, SN6 7AT. 

 

PERFORMANCEéééééééééééééééééé 

 

ATéééééééééTHEATRE, ONéééééééé. 

 

I REQUIREéééééé.TICKETS AND AM ENCLOSING 

A DEPOSIT OF £20 PER RESERVATION. BALANCE TO BE 

PAID WHEN REQUESTED. 
 

NAMEéééééééééééééééééééééé. 

TEL.  

NOééééééé.EMAILééééééééééééé.. 

 

All correspondence where possible will be by email so if you 

have an email please make sure we have it. If you don't you will 

still receive the information. This form is a standard one for ALL 

our theatre outings and therefore we need the information for 

each performance/theatre to be separate. Therefore if you are 

booking two separate outings please use two forms, with sepa-

rate cheques marking the back of the cheque also. Thanks. 

 

 



28  

Solar and Wind Farm Visit 

All set for the 

Summer 

Lunch 

Wine Appreciation at The Bothy Vineyard  


